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20th November 2023
Dear Parents/Guardians,

As you know from previous communications, the teaching unions in Northern Ireland are engaged in industrial action. Apart from the strike action day, this has not impacted the functioning of our school. Staff have continued to work as they always have done, with the utmost dedication to the pupils in their care.
In the industrial action short of strike, direction was given:

“Members will refuse to attend more than one parent’s evening event outside normal Pupil teaching day. (Including open, prize and parent/teacher meetings).”

The teachers in St. Mary’s have engaged in Curriculum meetings and Parent/Teacher meetings outside the normal pupil teaching day and were happy to do so. However, I do not wish to put them in the position where they feel obliged to go against the direction of their union. Therefore, I will not be asking teachers to attend the Christmas Plays. This means that the Christmas Plays will move to during the pupil teaching day:
Tuesday 19th December at 10 am – P5/P6/P7 Christmas Play

Wednesday 20th December 2023 at 10 am – P1/P2/P3/P4 Christmas Play.

There has been communication from the unions this morning that they plan to instruct members to engage in strike action next Wednesday morning (29/11/23) as there has been no progress toward a resolution to the ongoing teachers’ pay dispute. I will be in touch later in the week regarding this half day strike.

Thank you for your understanding.

Yours sincerely

Margaret McConville                                                           

Yours sincerely

Margaret McConville

